
SGN - Temporary Road Closure - Various Roads, Shepherdswell - 4th April 2025 (Dover 
District) 

Due to works planned to be undertaken by SGN, it will be necessary to close part of Various 
Roads, Shepherdswell, from 4th April 2025 with estimated completion by 21st April 2025. 

Eythorne Road will be closed at the junction of Coxhill, to the extent indicated by signs and 
barriers on site. 

Coxhill will be closed at the junction of Eythorne Road, to the extent indicated by signs and 
barriers on site. 
The alternative route for any Southbound through traffic is via Eythorne Road, Shepherdswell 
Road, Wigmore Lane, Barville Road, A256 Whitfield By-pass From C227 Kennel Hill To C237 
Venson Road, A256 Whitfield Bypass, A256 Link Between Whitfield Interchange Roundabouts, 
A2 Dover Road Slip Westbound On, A2 Between Whitfield Roundabout And Junction With A256, 
A2 Dover Road and Coxhill. 
The alternative route for any Northbound through traffic is via Coxhill, A2 Dover Road, A2 
Between Whitfield Roundabout And Junction With A256, A2 Dover Road Slip Eastbound Off, 
A256 Whitfield Bypass, A256 Whitfield By-pass From C227 Kennel Hill To C237 Venson Road, 
Barville Road, Wigmore Lane, Shepherdswell Road and Eythorne Road. 

Westcourt Lane will be closed at the junction of Coxhill, to the extent indicated by signs and 
barriers on site. 
The alternative route for any through traffic is via Westcourt Lane, Westcourt Downs, Long Lane, 
Barfrestone Road, Eythorne Road and vice versa. 

Church Hill will be closed at the junction of Eythorne Road, to the extent indicated by signs and 
barriers on site. 
The alternative route for any through traffic is via Church Hill, Mill Lane, Great Haynes, Eythorne 
Road and vice versa. 

Pedestrian access will be maintained during the works. 

The closures are required for the safety of the public and workforce while allowing gas works to 
be carried out, works are undertaken by SGN. 

For the most up to date information on these works please 
visit: https://one.network/?tm=141126318 

For information regarding these closures please contact SGN 0800 111 999, who will be able to 
assist with the scope of these works. 

The Kent County Council Highways Helpline phone number is: 03000 418181 

https://one.network/?tm=141126318


 

 


